From: Lund, Brian [Brian.Lund@PacifiCorp.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 18, 2004 12:44 PM

Subject: N Ogden UT - ComCast Transfer Violations Oct 2003

Documentation on Comcast Transfer Violations Fruitland Dr and 2600 N in North Ogden Oct 2003

On or about 10/22/03, PacifiCorp serviceman John Burt confronted a Comcast contractor performing forced relocate work along Fruitland Drive and 2600 N in North Ogden., Utah. The concern was over clearances and not installing anchors where they are required. The contractor said he knew better, but did not want to wait for Blue Stake locates to perform his work. John Burt took pictures and e-mailed John Cordova asking what to do.

10/23/2003 John Cordova forwarded the e-mail to me (Brian Lund).

10/24/2003 I spoke with John Burt and promised to review when in Ogden for NE Team meeting the following week. I asked John to drive by and see if he could get the contractors name.

10/29/2003 After speaking with John Burt (John was unable to get contractor name), I drove by the problem area with inspectors Missy Voinovich and John Marohn for a first hand look at the issues. No corrections or additional work had been performed at that time.

10/30/2003 I directed Missy V. to return to the area and get some pictures.

11/05/2003 E-mailed Marty Pollack (Comcast) for construction manager information for Ogden area.

11/06/2003 7:54 A.M. Received e-mail from Marty Pollack that Timothy Jackson would contact me about the issues. At @ 8:20 A.M. I received a call from Timothy Jackson, Comcast Project Manager for the Ogden area. I discussed the situation with Timothy and he agreed to review the issues and respond to me about correcting the problems. Sent e-mail confirming the conversation to Timothy 11/06/2003.

01/27/04 in conversation with John Burt today related to another ComCast contractor incident, I asked John if the problems on Fruitland Dr and 2600 N in North Ogden had been resolved. John indicated that a Bresnan employee met with him on site following the conversation with and e-mail to Tim Jackson and assured him the problems would be corrected right away. John indicated that no corrective measures have been taken as of his last review of the area several days prior to our conversation.

02/09/2004 I need to review and address next time I am in Ogden.

Paolicelli, Michael

From:

Lund, Brian

Sent:

Thursday, November 06, 2003 9:23 AM

To: Subject: Timothy Jackson (timothy_jackson@cable.comcast.com)
Safety Issues on Fruitland Drive and 2600 N in North Ogden

Hi Tim,

This is a follow up to our phone conversation about the safety issues created by your contractor on a forced relocate on Fruitland Drive from Mountain Road to 2600 N and back to Mountain Road on 2600 N in North Ogden.

PacifiCorp's serviceman confronted the contractor on or about October 22, 2003 regarding not placing anchors when transferring to new poles. The contractor said he did not want to take the time to wait for Blue Stakes to do the locates. The serviceman returned to the site later to get the contractor's name, but the contractor had not returned to the job. I drove out the route on October 29, 2003, and no issues were corrected or further work performed.

The incomplete work has left safety hazards to the public, utility personnel, and our facilities due to clearances and inadequate anchoring and guying.

Public and worker safety is a number one priority at PacifiCorp, as well as the necessity to protect our assets. We appreciate your prompt attention to this matter and we are confident that safety is a priority for your company also. Please let me know what your plan is to correct the issues.

Regards,

Brian M. Lund PacifiCorp Northeast Supervisor T&D Infrastructure Management (307) 577-6965 (307) 262-8207 mobile